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1-15-21
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,
The New Year is here! A new year always brings great promise. Vaccines are being distributed and with spring coming around the corner these darkest days will soon be behind us. We need be optimistic and go forward with a positive and respectful attitude. 
Reality today is that the country is in a battle of its lifetime fighting this virus. We are neither winning nor losing. Sadly, thousands are dying daily, with almost 400,000 to date. January and February will be our darkest times. This winter surge has been expected from day one. Each and everyone of us must do better and hold some responsibility for the magnitude of cases. This is not a joke or political opinion, it is fact. NH is now showing new cases of 700 to 1000 per day and our positivity rate is around 8%. Two weeks ago, Winchester reported 9 active cases and 52 to date, as of today there are 37 active cases and 94 to date. This significant increase is mostly due to gathering at the holidays and many cases are in groups such as families and close friends. Most of you by now know someone who has been quite sick, and all of us now know someone who has been infected. Again, a big change in the last 2 weeks.  Be aware our healthcare facilities are getting overwhelmed. Most NH hospitals now are limiting surgeries and hospital stays. Other states are truly struggling with hundreds of hospital admissions and deaths daily. We have been very lucky so far. 
About 17,000 doses of vaccine is arriving weekly in the state. Thousands of residents have been vaccinated in phase 1A with thousands more to go. Phase 1B will begin by the end of the month. 1B will now include those 65 and older. Residents can sign up beginning Jan.22nd online at vaccine.nh.gov or call 211. While it will take months before all of us have access to the vaccine, it will happen so please be patient.
In the meantime, we must continue with the simple protections of wearing a mask, staying 6ft apart and washing our hands often. We also must continue not to gather with friends and family. If you suspect you have COVID please get tested. Call 354-6700 for an appointment. We must work together and stop the spread!
Please continue your support of our local businesses. They need your help; consider curbside, takeout and delivery services. The state’s Attorney Generals Office has released a statement clarifying the Governor’s Emergency Order #74: Masks are required in all public places. This is the law. Businesses are instructed not to serve unmasked patrons, unless masks cannot be worn due to a medical condition. Business can be issued a violation from the state. 

While winter is a hard time for many to get outside, it is the best place to be. Fresh air, sunshine and exercise is the best thing you can do for yourself. A good attitude and healthy eating will also help to boost our immunity and mood. Give it a try and put a smile on your face!
